Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting
Monday 2nd September 2024 at 7.30pm in Room 2

Present
[bookmark: _Hlk144669076]Stephen Walker (Chairman), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Alan Bedford (Church Warden), Simon Phillips (Curate), Ian Hart, Duncan DeGruchy, Julian Dickinson, Liz Walker (Secretary), Nigel Chetwood, Phil Loveridge (Treasurer) Martin Edgeley, Lesley Rogers, Sue Thatcher, Alison Cirel

Apologies
Isaac Davies, Jo Davies

1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in Room 2.  Stephen welcomed all after the summer break

2. Opening devotions
The meeting opened with a worship song, “Be Thou Vision”.  This was followed by Prayer for God to be our vision personally and in our Church, and the Lord’s Prayer.

[bookmark: _Hlk86742699]Agreement of previous PCC minutes of the 1/7/24
The PCC minutes of Monday 1st July 24 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and were signed off by the Chairman.

Agreement of previous SC minutes of the 19/8/24
The SC minutes of Monday 19th August 2024 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and were signed off by the Chairman.

3. Matters arising from the PCC minutes of the 1/7/24
· None
Matters arising from the SC minutes of the 19/8/24
· The Wardens have another date for a test fire drill of the 29/9/24.  This will be “advertised”.  Lessons have been learnt from the last fire drill and the Assembly Point may be moved to a safer area.  Stephen thanked the Wardens and HH for the fire safety procedures.
· The Staffing Committee met in July and agreed SB Permanent contract for 20 hrs per week term time and 5 hours per week non-term time.  

Further to the request from SW for additional hours and to look at her hourly rate, members  of the PCC have received an email from SW, outlining the details and previous correspondence she has had with the Bishop and the Diocese Youth Connecter. 

The PCC had a lengthy discussion, and questions were asked about her current hourly rate as reviewed by the Staffing Committee and whether this was comparative to other Job descriptions advertised in similar contexts. The Staffing committee reported that they had benchmarked similar job titles advertised on the New Wine website for similar churches but not job descriptions.  The PCC agreed that they are supportive of the work of the Staffing committee overseeing all matters relating to our staff and expressed appreciation for the work they do.

The PCC agreed to some points in relation to this discussion:
1. The PCC felt it would not be appropriate to offer different hourly rates to each of our 3 staff members as they all carry responsibility according to their specific and varied roles. Therefore, if one member of staff were to have an increase it would have to be applied across all staff members.
2. At the end of each financial year staff rates of pay are reviewed and increased in line with the Diocesan scale for lay workers. This happens around February/March to agree the percentage increase to take effect in April.
3. With our current financial shortfall of income against budget each month, we are not currently in a position to offer either an increase in the hourly rate of pay or an increase in hours of work. As and when the financial situation improves this can be brought back to the PCC for discussion with a justification based on the job description showing how more hours are necessary to meet the requirements of the role.
4. There was gratitude and appreciation for the commitment and dedication of all our staff members and for the time and enthusiasm they give over and above their paid hours. It was also noted that many people in our church give huge amounts of time freely and voluntarily to further the work of ministry and mission in the church. 
5. Having just had a Gift Day in which the congregation have given generously it was felt we could not now go back to the congregation to request additional giving to help fund an increase in staff hours.  

The Staffing Committee are requested to inform SW of these outcomes.   Stephen reminded the PCC the confidential and sensitive nature of these conversations.

Hall Terms and Conditions
· The Wardens and HH have reviewed and condensed the Terms and Conditions for Booking rooms.  This requires approval from the PCC.    Further discussions/questions were had, and it was agreed to add “No Vaping” alongside “No Smoking” .  With this alteration, the PCC agreed the Terms and Conditions.  It is noted that bookings are unable to be made by telephone but must be booked via email and a booking form completed.  The booking request can be referred to the PCC if the office has any queries regarding the activity of the booking.
Harvest Gifts  
· Stephen asked if the Harvest cash offering from the Sunday Service be given to Tewkesbury Foodbank as an expression of our commitment to serving the poor of our town.  The PCC agreed to this.
Proposer:  Stephen
Vote:  Unanimous

4. Treasurers’ report
Phil gave a verbal report and circulated the Budget to date

Phil informed that there has been an increase in regular income of approx. £1000 per month.  We have also accrued interest and there has been an increase of income from Hall lettings (General Election lettings fees).  We are currently approx. £12,000 short of our budget but with savings on our expenditure we hope to balance the books at the end of the year.

Phil informed that a legacy of approx. £6,500 has been received and we are due another legacy at the end of the year/beginning of 2026.  
Phil proposed that the monies from both these legacies and, any other legacies that we may receive, are invested in the Church of England Global Equity Fund with CCLA.  The PCC in agreement with this and considered this to be a good strategy to draw an income in the future to help support our costs ie staff salaries etc
Proposal:  Phil
Seconder:  Julian
Vote:  Unanimous

It was suggested that other members of the congregation may like to leave a legacy to the Church in their will, and that Stephen would put a message regarding this in his weekly email.

A thank you was given to Phil for overseeing our finances and bringing a positive report.  He also gave thanks to The Lord who has always provided.

5.Safeguarding report
Duncan gave a verbal report 

Duncan informed that there is 1 x concern that has been dealt with very well.  We are signposting for further support.

Duncan is putting a working party together to look at Social Media Principles.

There is a National “Safeguarding Sunday” on the 17th of November.  Duncan and SW will focus on safeguarding during the “Sermon slot” of the service.

Stephen thanked Duncan for all his work, addressing issues in a professional way and embedding Safeguarding into our daily practice. 
 
6.Fabric report
Sara and Alan circulated the Fabric report prior to the meeting. 

Over the last couple of months, Alan has completed various repair and replacement jobs, including putting up new paper hand towel holders in the toilets (which will reduce our costs by two-thirds) , and replacing the light fitting in the room 4 cupboard. However,  a large part of their time has been taken up with the paperwork connected with the new heating system. As agreed with the PCC, the quote has been accepted for the electrical work, and CF Roberts are to commence works the week beginning 21st October. It is anticipated that the work will take 5 days to finish, so any bookings may have to be relocated for that week. 

SB has now submitted the request for both the planning permission and the faculty permissions.  It is not known how long it will take for the permissions to be granted but given the age and condition of our current boiler, the plan is to go ahead with installing the new heaters as soon as we have the necessary paperwork. 

The wardens have also spent time this month putting together a Fire Risk assessment to cover all four areas of our buildings – Church, Halls, OMH and Office. Many thanks to HH for the hours of work to produce the documentation. There will be a few actions to take as a result of this, with the office in particular needing some attention. 

PL has offered to repair the Lime mortar along the south wall of the church and hopes to begin this week.  Thanks to PL.

The Wardens are putting together a ‘Fabric team’ of people who can help around the Church.  

Stephen thanked the Wardens for their enormous time that they give to The Church.

7.Staffing committee update
Stephen informed that all staff are now returning to the office after their Summer break.

8.Deanery Synod Update
Ian updated on the last meeting.  The members gathered into small groups to discuss the Deanery Strategic plan.  Ian also informed that “One Church” will be planting a Church in Tewkesbury at the Drama centre, Tewkesbury School 5-6pm on Sunday 6th October and asked if the local clergy had been informed. Stephen said the senior Pastor of the One Church had met with him personally and with the Ministers fellowship to outline what they felt God was leading them to do.

9. AV upgrade
Simon informed that he has had conversations with various people regarding our current AV system and there have been suggestions regarding the possibility of Sermons, Funerals and Weddings being recorded and streamed live.  Therefore, Simon is asking the PCC permission to take forward a project to explore with relevant stakeholders what is needed to enable us to provide access to services remotely and present an outline (with costs) to the next PCC.  

It was therefore proposed that Simon continues to explore AV equipment to enable us to live-stream
Proposer:  Stephen
Vote:  Unanimous

Action: Simon to present a report to the next PCC

10. Seniors Ministry
Simon gave an update on the Seniors’ ministry.  He has been involved in the Wednesday Service and coffee, outlook services and Afternoon for You services.  He is looking to develop regular activities is coffee mornings during the week, running a course and having an intentional pastoral care team.  Simon is looking for volunteers, so please give names of those interested to him.  They will have to undertake safter recruitment, DBS etc

A thank you was given to Simon.


10.Diary Dates
Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes.  The events occurring in September and October are:
AA meeting
Tewkesbury District Scouts
Birthday Party
Welcome Table
Discovering Britain
Chaplaincy Prayer meeting
Smarties
Life Groups
Foodbank Trustee meeting
Worship group practice
Kintsugi Hope
Book club
Clergy Meeting
Newland Antiques
Afternoon for You
Prayer meetings
Ladies Breakfast and set-up
Church Wardens meeting
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11.Correspondence
None received




12 AOB
· Lesley informed that the name of the Pastoral team and email address is changing to “Pastoral Prayer”.  Stephen will notify all via the weekly newsletter

13.The meeting closed at 9.30pm
The meeting closed with a prayer thanking God for His presence in discussing these important issues and for the blessing of all that give their time to The Church.  This was followed by the saying of The Grace


Date of the next SC meeting – 7th October 2024

Date of the next PCC Meeting – 4th November 2024
